
As one of the three founding faculties, is
celebrating its 90th Anniversary this year and has launched activities to support its

mission of excellence in Arts education and research, and its continuing commitment to
nurture intellectual and community leaders. One of the major activities is the launching
of DISTINGUISHED ALUMNI LECTURESDISTINGUISHED ALUMNI LECTURES delivered by distinguished Arts graduates. 

As the culmination of a year of celebrations, 
a HOMECOMING BANQUETHOMECOMING BANQUET will be held:
Date : November 14, 2003 (Friday)
Time : 7:30 pm (6:30 pm cocktails)
Venue : Convention Hall, 

HK Convention and Exhibition Centre
Dinner : 4-course Western
Price : HK$650 per person

If you have not reserved your seat/table yet,
PLEASE ACT NOW!
Details and reservations: http://facarts.hku.hk/90th_arts/
Enquiries: Tel: 2859 2731

Dr Anson Chan
May 31, 2003

SARS: WHERE DO WE GO FROM HERE?
“...In conclusion, SARS should be a humbling experience
for us all. Not only should it remind us of our own mortality
but it should convince us that united we will conquer,
divided we will fall.”

A gathering of Arts alumni: 
(From left) Ms Sandra Lee, Dr Anson Chan, Ms Denise Yue and 
Ms Shelley Lee with Professor Rosie Young of Medicine (2nd left)

The Honourable Martin Lee
June 14, 2003

WHAT CAN I DO FOR HONG KONG?
“...And if I am called a traitor for speaking up for Hong Kong in order to
preserve our freedom and our rule of law, and spread them to the 1.3billion
people in the Mainland, then let them call me a traitor everyday.” 

Mr John Chan
September 20, 2003

RANDOM REFLECTIONS OF AN ARTS GRADUATE
“...A bus is not a bus without the driver who makes it move
and the mechanic who keeps it in good operating condition.
The most powerful computer is useless if the right people are
not there to write programmes...People are the most important
assets and moving force of any undertaking.”

Dr Alice Lam
November 1, 2003

FROM HIGHER EDUCATION TO EDUCATION

Lecture notes available at http://facarts.hku.hk/90th_arts/

4948

In Memoriam 
Eleanor Thom (BA 1926)

Dr Eleanor Thom passed away peacefully in June, at the age of 99. Dr Thom was one of
our earliest alumni, the third woman graduate of the University, graduating in 1926.
Throughout her life she remained loyal to the University and to the pursuit of education,
teaching at the Grantham Training College in Hong Kong. 

Peter Pang (BSc 1992)

“Peter Pang, we are proud of you!” It is a message from not only many of
the Riccians who know Peter, but also fellow alumni of the University. 

Peter, Pilot I of the Government Flying Service, passed away in a
helicopter accident while responding to an emergency callout in August
2003. Peter graduated from the Faculty of Science (Chemistry) in 1992. 
He had been a Riccian since 1989 and was the Assistant Sports Captain
of the Ricci Hall Students’ Association in 1990-91. Peter is survived by 
his wife and a 20-month-old son, Andrew. 

An education fund for little Andrew was set up and over $170,000 has
been raised by alumni and University members. For details of the donation and excerpts / photos of the book in memory of Peter,
the “Radiance Face”, please visit www.hku.hk/daao/pilotpeter. 

Kate Cheng (MBBS 1997)

Dr Kate Cheng lost her life during the SARS epidemic. 
The Medical Class of 1997 has set up a website in memory of 
Kate, their dearly missed classmate, at www.hku.hk/alumni/kate

From classmates of MBBS 1997:

Professor Eric Lye
Professor Eric Lye Kum-chew, Emeritus Professor and retired Chair of Architecture,
passed away on September 19, 2003, aged 70.

An excerpt of the eulogy delivered by Professor Mimi Chan (BA 1961;
MA 1963) at Professor Lye’s funeral:“Eric was in many ways a Renaissance man. He
was first and foremost an architect, and he excelled in his profession... For almost a
quarter of a century Eric served the University of Hong Kong, as Chair Professor and
sometimes also as Dean of Architecture. In the University he found the perfect milieu for
his professional, academic and personal development. He loved the intellectual
stimulation of the lecture rooms and studios and the camaraderie and good fellowship
among colleagues... He was a born teacher and his teaching inspired generation
upon generation of architects.”


